[image: image1.jpg]UNSU

UNIVERSITY
OF MELBOURNE
STUDENT UNION




University of Melbourne Student Union

Advocacy & Legal Student Advisory Group 
MINUTES
2:00 pm, 12.03.2020
Meeting 1 of Semester 1
Advocacy & Legal Divisional Office, 
Level 4 Union House 
Chair:  

Phoebe Churches, Manager, Advocacy & Legal

Minutes:
Nadia Streistermanis, Advocacy & Legal
1 Welcome and Procedural Matters
1.1 Apologies
Donna Markwell, Michelle Almiron
1.2 Attendance
Phoebe Churches, Nadia Streistermanis, Alanna Smith, Patrick Tidmarsh, Vanessa Stanton, Alan Yang, Fia Hamid-Walker (GSA), Vibol Hy (GSA), Georgia Walton Briggs (Ed Ac), Hiruni Walimunige (GSA), Natasha Abrahams (GSA), Tom Xie (Lorna Stirling Committee), Yi Chen Yeap (Commerce Course Standing Committee), Muhammad Naif Bin Mat Zain (SRN General Rep), Matt Dowell (Arts Teaching and Learning Committee).
1.3 Confirmation of previous minutes

CONFIRMED
2 A & L Service Reports
2.4 Advocacy case work 
· Provided update on the previous SEDS practice of referring their responsibilities to Fees Team to process late special consideration under the different and more restrictive fee remission rules. Advocacy lobbied extensively to retain the integrity of special consideration decisions in accordance with the Assessment and Results Policy, and as of January this has reverted to SEDS.
· Update on Special Consideration suggested policy changes – remains an ongoing issues: UMSU provided feedback on Fit to Sit regime (changes not implemented by Academic Board),. However, the Special Consideration taskforce has now been convened – somewhat secretively with Uni staff being caught unawares as well. We had expected to have one of our student members of the Academic Board on that taskforce, however the President of the Academic Board Nilss Olekalns instead has appointed a student from the Commerce Students Society – which is a club, not a democratically elected student rep – as the student “representative”. As this student is simply a student member, not a representative – they can only represent their own views – which subverts the democratic purpose of elected reps on committees and taskforces.  The student is unnamed, so there is not way to ventilate issues via their seat on the taskforce. Neither are they accountable to anyone for their views or position on things. Finally, they are from the President of the Board’s own Faculty, of which he has previously been the Dean. We have grave concerns about the propriety of this taskforce’s constitution and terms of reference. It appears to be a cynical vehicle to continue to prosecute the President’s own agenda on special consideration which has already been voted down by the Academic Board. UMSU has raised the issue with the DVC Student Life Kerri-Lee Kraus, but despite undertaking to look into it, she has failed to respond to our concerns.
· Update on Appeals (specifically CAPC appeals): students who have missed the deadline or submitted a poorly conceived appeal without Advocacy assistance, used to be referred to Advocacy to help them lodge an out of time, or properly grounded appeal. This year so far the tack has shifted to simply exclude them from a hearing, regardless of potential substantive merits. This is deeply troubling, with the Academic Secretary substituting her decision for an impartial Appeal Committee. Given this is the final avenue of review for decisions which may result in the termination of a student’s enrolment, we think this is a breach of procedural fairness. We have written to the Academic Secretary about this. She has not responded. 
2.5 Legal case work
· As always, a preponderance of tenancy matters last quarter. COVID-19 travel restrictions have meant that students have contacted the service with legal issues arising from being stuck in China with ongoing tenancy – needing to break lease.

· Seeing more employment matters in the last quarter (new year new job), and Physiotherapy students sending contracts through for advice.

· Outside of casework, the service made a submission to the Dept of Justice regarding the Residential Tenancies Act (RTA) which covered in detail the problem of University owned student accommodation being excluded from the RTA. Tenants Victoria also put in a submission upon which we had input.
· New tenancy laws are commencing in July, the presumption for tenants to have pets law is already in operation. 

· In November/December when new Office Bearers commenced the Legal Service provided training on privacy laws and conflict of interest. Will continue to do this bi-annually. 

· Travel pass scheme: students at risk of disengaging from their studies may be able to obtain a monthly PTV travel pass from us. They can be referred to Vanessa the Financial Counsellor for assessment.
2.6 Projects and initiatives

2.6.1 New video explainer being scripted: Advocacy will be producing an explainer video on appeals.

2.6.2 Sexual Harm Response Coordinator (SHRC) – projects update 
Patrick provided summary of his role and current projects he is working on (Welcome! It is Patrick’s first SAG meeting). 
2.6.3 COVID-19 Travel Restriction update
· No new info other than what has already been made public

· The University has rolled out a grant for $7500 for students who have been financial affected by the travel bans. Advocacy can assist students to apply for this. 
Papers 
- Student Union Advocacy Service Report: October – December 2019(herewith)
- Legal Service Quarterly Report (tabled)
3 Reports from Student Office Bearers

3.7 Items of interests related to Advocacy or Legal Services
Nil raised
4 Other Business

5 Next Meeting
TBC
6 Close

3pm
Membership:

Executive Officer & Chair: Phoebe Churches, Manager, Advocacy & Legal

2 representatives elected by and from the Education Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the Welfare Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the PoC Committee;

2 representatives elected by and from the UMSU International Committee;

2 representatives from GSA; 

Education (Academic Affairs) Officer(s);

Indigenous Officer(s);

Welfare Officer(s);

President, UMSU;

Secretary, UMSU;

President, UMSU International;

Vice-President (Education and Welfare), UMSU International; and

Members of the Student Representative Network. 
